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A Message from our Interim Pastor

Sometimes congregations fear that they are in a “holding pattern” while
waiting for their new pastor. Anxiety can make it difficult to see that
ministry, both internal and external, continues to happen! Take a look at
some of the positive things that have happened just this past summer:

—Eight people have decided to join GLSC and will be accepted as new
members on Sept. 8. They are passionate about studying the Bible, inviting
people to church, and serving Christ. And they say GSLC people are friendly
and gifted!

— Emilie’s Produce Patch is a big success, with people sharing
bountiful produce that otherwise might have been thrown away.

— The summer children’s Bible Story Time during coffee hour was
loved by the little ones and allowed them to hear some of the foundational
Bible stories.

— The worship leaders heard the desire by some to have songbooks
for the contemporary-worship songs, so songbooks were made and have
been very helpful. Also, when the contemporary worship moves back into
the Fellowship Hall on Sept. 15, it will be easier for those with mobility
issues to be part of the group.

— Friends Feeding Friends turns in a detailed report to the council
each month detailing how many individuals and families are being served
through this congregation.

— Your Ministry Site Profile is now being written based on the input
of those who considered together — with guidance of the Holy Spirit — what
GSLC will focus on in the near future.

— Many of you took a chance and invited someone to the 60™
celebration on Sept. 8.

— And — hello! — 60 years of serving God and God’s people!!!

We enter autumn celebrating those 60 years and hearing Christ’s call
to continued commitment to discipleship. The gospel texts for September
include many parables — those challenging stories Jesus told to try to jolt us
from complacency or misunderstanding about what it means to follow Jesus.

- Continued on Page 2
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Interim Pastor Message - Continued from Page |

We hear that when we give a banquet (a 60" anniversary brunch?!) we are to invite “the poor, the
crippled, the lame and the blind.” (Luke 4:13) And we hear those most challenging words of Jesus:
“Whoever does not carry the cross and follow me cannot be my disciple.” (Luke 14:22)

This congregation is not in a holding pattern. You are doing the internal work of looking at
congregational dynamics and discerning God’s call to GSLC, and you are doing the external work of reaching
out and serving, all while anticipating moving forward with a new pastor in the year to come!

— Interim Pastor Lori Eickmann

California Lutheran University regents OK merger with seminary

PLTS in Berkeley will become part of California Lutheran University

On Friday, August 23, 2013, the Board of Regents at California Lutheran University unanimously approved
the merger with PLTS at their regular board meeting in Thousand Oaks, California. We give thanks to God
for these good partners and for the blessed future we will share as Pacific Lutheran Theological Seminary of
California Lutheran University! The decision does not come as a surprise as we have been working together
toward this day with high trust and good will now for nearly three years. While there are a few steps that
need to take place before the merger is finalized, this is indeed a time to give thanks and celebrate!

CLU and PLTS are both schools of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America with complementary
missions. The merger will allow them to share resources and enhance the educational programs of both
institutions. PLTS and CLU faculty will be able to collaborate to support each other’s programs, develop new
approaches to teaching, and deliver shared programs for the ELCA. Pacific Lutheran Theological Seminary
will continue to be a full seminary and remain at its current location.
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Yes, it's that time of the year again! Social Ministry is once again collecting school supplies to assist
needy families in our community as the kids head back to school. Backpacks, notebooks, crayons,
pencils, erasers, paper, rulers, pencil boxes, markers, etc. for 1st-12th grade are needed.

Please put your contribution in the ‘Back to School’ box in the Narthex, or drop off at the church
office during the week.

Thank You! Social Ministry
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Thanks From Friends Feeding Friends!

Friends Feeding Friends would like
to shout THANK YOU to Amy
Harris for her amazing donations!

On her birthday, Amy asked for
donations for the needy instead of
presents. Amy and her friends
have blessed many in our local
community.

Thank you Amy and friends!!!!

— Dana Deniston

Our Youth Group will begin meeting on the 2nd Sunday of the month after Confirmation class, starting on
September 8 at 1:00 p.m. More news coming soon...

Confirmation class begins at Noon on September |5 in the Fireside Room. Bring a sack lunch.

Youth News

We have a lot to celebrate!

Good Shepherd has a lot to celebrate!
By the inspiration of the Holy Spirit, Good Shepherd Lutheran Church has served Christ faithfully
for 60 years! We are celebrating that on Sunday, September 8 — the last Sunday of combined worship

services.

It will be a wonderful day to:

* Worship God and give thanks for the talents and treasures of GSLC.

* Welcome new members.

* Bring non-perishable food items to place at the altar to help feed the hungry through Friends Feeding
Friends and SHARE. We do God's work with our hands as partners in the Evangelical Lutheran Church
in America (ELCA), which celebrates its 25th anniversary this year.

* Enjoy food and one another's company at a potluck brunch after worship.

Invite someone you know to come and worship at GSLC with you on Sept. 8 at 9:30 a.m. as we give thanks
for the gospel of Jesus Christ and for this congregation's proclamation of that good news for 60 years. The
celebration continues with brunch at 10:45 a.m. God has blessed Good Shepherd, and the Holy Spirit is
calling us to faithfully into a future of continued service in Christ's name!
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Logan Neely Ol
Karin Bohling 03
Hayley Rodemsky 03
Kai Patrick 06
Celeste McCullough 07
Joan Filibert 14
Alden Johnson I5
Pat Brack |17
Greg Buchholz 20
James Christiana 26
Delphia Rue 26

Brandon Arnold 30
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Minutes from the Council Meeting of Augustl3, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by President Sue Hertless.

Present were; Sue Hertless, Pr. Lori Eickmann, Leone McCullough, Donna
Albrecht, Herb Yonge, Jim Olson, Victor Olmedo, Jon Moss, Linda Rodemsky
Absent; Mark Deniston and Laura Mott

Emilie Patton was present. Herb moved to elect Emilie to Council, Seconded by
Jon Moss, msc. Emilie will serve as Fellowship Chair.

Prayer was led by Sue Hertless.

Sue recognized:
Emily Patton for originating the Produce Patch that enables members to
share their excess produce, Property and Long Range Planning Committees
for their hard work on many projects around the campus and for the
Council, and Linda Rodemsky for filling in on the Sound Board in the
Sanctuary.

The Minutes from the July meeting were approved.

Long Range Planning presented an updated proposed contract for the lease with
SBA Network Services and Good Shepherd regarding the lease for the
communication tower on the upper portion of the church property. The lease will
pay Good Shepherd $2,500 per month for a period of thirty years.

Leone moved to accept the recommended lease, Jon seconded. msc.

A guitar player has been found to play at the church’s 60" anniversary event. His
fee is $100. Donna moved that we engage this musician at this fee, Herb
seconded. msc.

The glass portion of the cross that is carried at the front of the processional and
recessional is broken beyond repair. The first bid for repairing it was $700.
Worship and Music will explore other options. Donna moved to grant Worship
and Music a budget of up to $500 to make repairs or replace in order to facilitate
the process. Herb seconded the motion. msc

Pastor discussed her report.

The Finance Committee, represented by Herb, discussed a possible salary range
for our new pastor. Depending on that person’s experience, the range for salary
and housing is expected to be between $53,000 and $72,000. Benefits are
negotiable, but are expected to cost an additional thirty percent over the salary/
housing figure.

Leone moved to accept the Finance Committee recommendations for salary range,
Jon seconded. msc
Minutes continued on next page.
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Council Minutes Continued from Page 4

The Finance Committee also discussed salaries for current employees for
2014 as they need to be included in the upcoming budget. A motion was
made to give a cost-of- living increase of 3% to all hourly staff and a salary
increase of $500 to the Choir Director. msc

Leone McCullough moved that 40 new ELW Hymnals be purchased using
money from the Memorial Fund. Emilie seconded the motion. msc

Leone reported that Worship and Music is requesting to move the second
service back to Fellowship Hall when it resumes on September |5, and she

moved that Council agree. Herb seconded. msc

Herb moved to adjourn at 9 p.m. Jon seconded. msc
The adjournment was followed by prayer-.

Submitted by Donna Albrecht

Please accept my heartfelt thanks for everyone’s support of my Relay for Life
with the American Cancer Society. The event was held from August 3 to 4 in
Clayton and was an amazing success.

Your donations helped me achieve my goal of being the #1 Fundraising
Team! | am very grateful for everyone’s prayers, cards and participation.

— Christy Harris

Wedding

Ariversanies

Michael and Sherry Chaplin
September |, 1977

Steve and Joann Rossi
September 15, 1984

Robert and Kelly Schaefer
September 16, 2000

James and Kristie Gray
September 19, 1992

Dave and Marcy Munson
September 21, 1963

Mark and Dana Deniston
September 24, 1988

Jon and Heidi Moss
September 27, 1997

GOOD SHEPHERD INCOME STATEMENT
AS OF July 2013
OVER

(UNDER)

INCOME: ACTUAL [ BUDGET BUDGET
Pledges $86,422 $89,202 $ (2,780)
Unpledged 12,342 15,605 (3,263)
Other (Tower, Rent,etc.) 64,411 66,281 (1,870)
TOTAL INCOME 171,088 (7,913)
LESS TOTAL EXPENSES | (158,123) | (167,719) 9,596
NET INCOME $ 5,052 $ 3,369 $ 1,683

A Request from
our Counters

Please use your Offering
envelopes when making
your contributions.
Thank you!

Thank you for your
Financial Support
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Interim Ministry update, Sept. 2013 newsletter

The recent visioning sessions and call-process update raised memories, discussion and concerns
about the call process, the synod’s role, and congregational dynamics. So in the spirit of those “myth/fact”
features that have become popular in news articles and broadcasts, here is my version:

Comment — The interim process takes too long, or is being “dragged out.”

Consider — Some people feel the process is too lengthy, and others say it has allowed helpful reflection. As
your interim pastor, | assure you that I'm not purposefully prolonging the process. Remember two things:

| — GSLC didn’t begin the interim process until six months after your previous pastor left due to his
severance package, so the interim work began later than is typically the case. As there are too few trained
interims in the synod, it would be wrong for me to extend my time with a congregation unnecessarily.

2—The focus of interim ministry is a) looking at the congregation’s internal dynamics to address any
past or present issues, and b) taking a fresh look at mission. The first is on-going, and the point of the
visioning events was to address the second. With that completed, your MSP is now being written.

Comment — The synod doesn’t have good candidates available, or sends call committees “bad” pastors.

Consider — Since both local and nationwide pastors can be considered, there is a wide pool of pastoral
candidates, and many calls work out wonderfully. Rev. Nancy Feniuk Nelson, bishop’s associate, is aware that
GSLC has not fared well with a couple of past pastors, and she has told the council and call committee that
she is giving special attention to the candidate list she’ll offer. NOTE: Some of you may not realize that your
immediate past pastor’s name was NOT offered by synod; he was requested as a candidate by the call
committee on a member’s recommendation after the committee decided against the candidates the synod
staff had sent.

Comment — We get excited about something, but then it doesn’t happen or stops dfter a short time.

Consider — There may be several reasons why such a pattern develops in a congregation. One thing I've
heard here that some people are hesitant to commit to classes, projects or programs because of their other
commitments, such as kids’ activities or travel. So while people like knowing that a certain program is
available, they may not be present enough to truly support it; then when too few people attend, the leader
and other participants lose energy and the program fizzles.

| hope this is helpful. Let me know if there are other topics that you’d like to see addressed.

— Interim Pastor Lori Eickmann

STIR UP YOUR POWER, STIR UP OUR HEARTS

An Invitation from Worship for Baptismal Living, A Discipling Team of Sierra Pacific Synod

On October 5, 2013 from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at St. Paul Lutheran Church in Lodi the Discipling Team of
Worship for Baptismal Living will be holding an event for all people of our Synod. Congregation members,
rostered leaders, anyone involved or interested in exploring living our of baptismal promises during Advent.
There will be workshops held throughout the day. Lunch is provided. Register online: spselca.org. Cost is
$10 per person until September 2| when cost will increase to $15 per person.
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Pictures from Part 2 of the Visioning Event
Sunday, August || from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00

Thank you to photographer Joe Carlson
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CENTRAL THEMES

~ INCREASED MEMBERSHIP :** ™" -

CHRISTIAN ADULT EDUCATION - * -

,_ SUNDAY SCHOOL *

* REVIVE FORMER PROGRAMS

YOUTH GROUP ™ :

OUTREACH ™ * R 4 |

FELLOWSHIP %" ; NIIE
COMMUNICATION/TRANSPARENCY : |

DEVELOP POSITIVE ATTITUDES | » % *.* 5=« %= "1

PASTORALCARE| ***»-" %" " +*
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GOOD SHEPHERD BOOK CLUB

Great Summer Read for GS Book Club!

Who doesn’t love taking a summer break to read a thriller? At our Good
Shepherd Book Club, our summer read this year is Diane Capri’s “Don’t Know
Jack”. This “what if?” thriller takes off on the Jack Reacher character by Lee Child
(with his wholehearted approval). The main characters are FBI agents sent on a
quest to find Reacher so they can solve the case. Of course, Reacher won’t be
found unless he wants to be... but can he help them solve the case without him?

JIANE CAFN

On September 17 at 7:30 pm, join us in the Fireside Room to discuss this thrill-a-
minute novel. Questions? Contact Donna at donna-at-albrechts.com

“How to Read the Bible” Class Coming in September
A 5 week course beginning on Sunday, Sept. 22
Beginning September 22, between services, Pastor Lori will be teaching "How to Read
the Bible". The book we will be reading and studying together is: About the
Bible: Short Answers to Big Questions by Terence E. Fretheim.
There is a sign-up in the Narthex this morning. Please let us know if you plan on
attending and if you would like to purchase the book through the church office.
Note: The book order through the office will be placed on Monday, Sept. 9.
You can purchase the eBook and paperback through most online booksellers.

Second Service begins again on September 15,2013 at 11:00 a.m.
First Service returns to 8:30 a.m.
Our | 1:00 a.m. Contemporary Worship Service will begin anew on Sunday, Sept. 15.
Note: The service will be held in the Fellowship Hall each week.

LEISURE LUNCH RETURNS SEPTEMBER 17

It’s time once again to gather our Leisure Lunchers from their summer

es tm WELCOME
Our next lunch will be on Tuesday, September |7 from Bﬂ‘.k
12:00-1:30 p.m.

We look forward to seeing everybody and sharing our summer
stories. Feel free to bring a friend or invite somebody new to enjoy
our Leisure Lunch fellowship.

Call Susan or Bob Ripley at 925-827-9717 for menu questions, rides,
or just to chat! See you then!
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Friends Feeding Friends

An outreach ministry that serves needy in our county

Sarah Jcan’s

Drcam at age 4

“So PeoPIe who are
rca”g Hurwgrg
have food.”

Good Shepherd
Lutheran Church
4000 Clayton Road
Concord, CA 94521
925-682-8410
gsconcord.com

Located east of the
Salvation Army
church between
West Street and
Mendocino Avenue
Concord, CA

Loaves & Fishes
catering kitchen:
510 Garcia, Suite H
Pittsburg, CA

Friends Feeding Friends
Highlights for the Past Month

276 People helped with groceries
177 Meals provided
27 People furnished
12 Churches helped FFF
8 Shelters/Agencies referred clients to FFF

FFF was started in 2004 with only a package of
hamburger that was donated by Loaves and Fishes. This
project has always been about the glory of our Lord,
and it always will be, no matter how much it grows.
Thanks be to God!

Our next FFF Lunch at the shelter is on September 21,
2013. All are welcome to help at the lunch or any other
time!

Items needed this month: Beds, dressers, end tables,
small dining tables and chairs, TVs, laundry baskets, fresh
produce, dish soap, pot holders, and recliners.

We appreciate all donations!

Have questions, want to help or know of someone
needing help? Contact Dana Deniston (925)768-9087
or Linda Rodemsky (925)864-9266 or email us at
friendsfeedingfriends@yahoo.com

Know of someone who needs help?

Call the Homeless Hotlines at 800-799-6599 or 800-808-6444.
Call the Bay Area Rescue Mission at 510-215-4868.

Call the Contra Costa Crisis Center at Call 21 1.

[Forwe are
Goc{’s
workmansl’xip
created in
Christ Jesus
to do goocl
works, which
God Prepared
in advance for
us to do.
E_P)‘wesians
2:10

The North
Concord
Shelter:

2047 Arnold
Industrial Way,
Concord, CA

Parallel to
Highway 4

Thank you once
more to all of
our faithful
supporters.
Because of you,
we can reach so
many more!




Worship Assistants August |- September 29,2013
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Erecative Committee:
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Member-at-Large: Laura Mott

Donna Albrecht, Mark Deniston, Sue Hertless, Leone McCullough, Jon Moss, Laura Mott,
Victor Olmedo, Jim Olson, Emilie Patton, Linda Rodemsky, Herb Yonge

Winiotny Stafy:
Interim Pastor: Lori Eickmann - pastorlori@me.com
Office Administrator: Laura Mott - lauramott@gsconcord.com
Director of Instrumental Music: Open
Interim Organist: Lynne Davies
Choir Director: Phoebe J. Rosquist - phoebe@netzero.net
Contemporary Music Leader: Tom Deans Flegel - tdeans08@gmail.com
Sound/Technology: Jamie Rodemsky - jamier|263@gmail.com
Treasurer: Lynne Davies - finance@gsconcord.com
Financial Secretary: Laura Mott



